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3rd May 2024 
                                         
Dear Parents/Guardians  
  

I am writing to share with you the report from of our recent ungraded Section 8 Ofsted inspection, 
which took place on March 26th. 

We are pleased to inform you that the report outlines several areas of strength within our school. A 
particular highlight is the acknowledgement in the strength of Early Reading teaching and the 
progress made by our youngest children. We are pleased that the report reflects the emphasis on 
early key skills, “pupils get off to a flying start,“. 

Our commitment to nurturing a supportive and inclusive environment has been highlighted as a 
significant asset. The inspectors were impressed by our children's behaviour and their positive 
attitudes towards learning, which reflect our core values and the dedication of our staff. 

Furthermore, the report recognises the quality of our safeguarding measures, ensuring that our 
school remains a safe and secure place for every child. Our provision for pupils’ personal 
development has also been praised, with the work on aspirations being highlighted in the report. 

While the report identifies areas where we are on a journey towards improvement, it confirms that 
we are taking effective actions to address these aspects. Among the areas for development, 
ensuring the consistency of our teaching methods and accelerating progress in the wider 
curriculum for our children has been noted as priority. We are confident that the strategies we have 
implemented are already making a positive impact. 

Along with this letter, you will find a copy of the full Ofsted report. We would like to extend our 
heartfelt gratitude for your continued support and trust in our school. Please feel free to reach out 
with any questions, or if you would like to discuss the report in more detail. The report will be made 
available on our website and will go live on the Ofsted site in 7 days. 

Thank you for being an integral part of our school community. 

 
Regards,  
 

Mr O’Sullivan 

 
Headteacher   


